
CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS 
 NEW YORK 

 
       March 28, 2019 
 
TO:  City Council 

FROM:  Mayor Paul A. Dyster 
 
SUBJECT: LETTER OF AWARD FOR 91ST STREET PARK BALL DIAMOND                 

IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

 

   The following were the result of bids received on March 26, 2019 for the above referenced project: 

  CONTRACTOR       BASE BID                               
  Henwood Construction Inc.    $125,000.00*  
  9138 Rivershore Drive 
  Niagara Falls NY 14304 
  

  Scott Lawn Yard Inc.     $191,515.00 

  Mark Cerrone Inc.     $192,100.00 

  Wayside Nursery Inc.     $198,750.00 

 

 *Upon review of all the received bids, there were a number of irregularities found in the low bid from 
Henwood Construction Inc.  Specifically their bid bond was not endorsed, their total bid price was entered in 
differing amounts in their proposal, and no acknowledgement was made of Addendum 1, which was a cost-
adding addendum.  Based on these irregularities we have rejected their bid. 
 
 Therefore, it is the recommendation of the undersigned that this project be awarded to the second low 
bidder Scott Lawn Yard Inc. at their total bid of $191,515.00.  Funding is available from the following sources; 
$50,000.00 from tourism fund balance and $141,515.00 from tribal revenue reserves. 
 
 Will the Council vote to so approve and authorize the Mayor to execute a contract in a form acceptable 
to the Corporation Counsel? 

     Respectfully submitted, 
 
   
     Mayor Paul A. Dyster 
 
 
     Nicholas Melson City Administrator 
 
 
     John Gerlach, P.E. City Engineer 
Funding Approval: 
   
_____________________________ 
Daniel Morello, City Controller 
Council Meeting: April 3, 2019 
 

 
Kennedy_________ Scott_________ Tompkins_________ Vocchio _________Touma________ 


